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United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C, 20555

Attention Document Control Desk

Reference: Facility Operating License No. NPF-86, Docke! No. 50-443

Subject License Amendment Request 92-01; RTD Bypass >ystem Elimination
Gentlemen:

Pursuant to 10CFRS50.90 New Hampshire Yankee (NHY) hereby (ransmits License
Amendment Request 92-01 as Enclosure 1. This License Amendment Request is distributed
pursuant to 10CFRS50.4,

The purpose of License Amendment Request 9201 s to propose changes to the
Scabrook Station Technical Specifications associated with a plant design change that will
eliminaic the Resistance Temperature Detector (RTD) Bypass System which is currently used
for the measurement of narrow range Reactor Coolant System hot leg and cold leg
temperatures, The design change will remove the RTD Bypass System piping and install new
narrow range thermowell mounted fast response RTDs in the hot leg and cold leg piping.
The proposed Technical Specification changes reflect the differences in the measurement
uncertainty assoctated with the new temperature measurement system and delete rer cments
tor verification of RTD bypass loop flow.

The proposed Technical Specilication changes also modify the requirements for the
performarce of a precision heat balance 1o determine Reactor Coolant Systex flow rate by
increasing the thermal power level at which the heat balance is required. The current
requirements specify that the precision heat balavce must be performed prior to operation
above 75% of rated thermal power after each fuel loading. Westinghouse has recommended
that the precision heat balance be performed above 90% of rated thermal power to minimize
mcasuremen! uncertainties that are exacerbated at lower power levels, New Hampshire
Yankee has therefore proposed a change to its Technical Specifications to require that the
precision heat balance for determination of Reactor Coolani System flow rate be performed
belore exceeding 95% of rated thermal power,

New Hampshire Yankee has also proposed changes to the Reactor Coolant System
flow rate requirement by specifying the thermal design flow analysis value instead of the
currently stated flow value which includes measurement uncertainty. This change is proposed
to provide consistency in the Technical Specification on Departure From Nucleate Boiling-

related parameters which currently specifies the analysis value for Reactor Coolant System 9N .
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United States Nuclear Regulatoty Commission
Attention: Document Control Desk

ce:

Mr. Thomas T. Martin

Rogional Administrator

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region 1

475 Allendale Road

King of Prussia, PA 19406

Mr. Gordon E. Edison, Sr. Project Manager
Project Directorate 1-3

Division of Reactor Projects

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory « ommission
Washington, DC 20555

Mr. Noel Dudley

NRC Senior Resident Inspector
P.O. Box 1149

Scabrook, NH 03874

Mr. George L. Iverson, Director

New Hampshire Office of Emergency Management
State Office Park South

107 Pleasant Street

Concord, NH 03301
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